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We support the introduction of the new Schedule 4 Continuing plantation forestry activities, however we would 
caution against making the independent financial assessment required by clause 28(5) & 28(6) to be too onerous, 
particularly for small growers. Schedule 4 provides a new pathway for participation in the Method but if the 
hurdles become too great for smaller growers then they will continue to be dissuaded from participation. We 
suggest providing standardised financial assessment templates, one for large growers, and a simplified version for 
small growers whose capacity to do a detailed financial assessment may be limited. 

Definition of a short rotation (Schedule 2, page 46 of the Methodology Determination) 

We support the expansion of the eligible land definition in this Schedule to include an existing short rotation 
plantation that has been thinned or pruned for drought resilience, health or ecological purposes. PFT is aware of 
landowners in Tasmania where the previous restrictive definition of a short rotation excluded them from 
participation in the ERF. The only issue we have here is a reference to plantation health is missing from the last 
paragraph on page 46 of the Methodology Determination – clause XX(2)(c)(iii).  We suggest that clause read as 
follows (missing reference inserted in red text): 

(iii) if paragraph (ii) applies, the proponent included a signed statement from an independent person that, 
in the opinion of the independent person, any thinning or pruning conducted was necessary and only for the 
health of the plantation, ecological or drought resilience benefits; 

 

While the above comments relate to the plantation forestry method, PFT would welcome further progress 
on issues that have been deemed out of scope of this review eg. method stacking, compressed crediting, 
measures that would facilitate aggregation and reducing the costs of audits. These issues continue to be a 
barrier to participation in the ERF particularly for small growers. 

I look forward to further collaboration on the development of the new plantation forestry method. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Penny Wells 
CEO Private Forests Tasmania 
 
 




